
 

 

Next Circle Meetings 
 

MORNING GLORY GROUP - Mar 4 at 9am at the Red Barn.   

WILEY CURRIN GROUP - Mar 11 at 7pm in the MPB.   
 

GOLDEN THREADSSS GROUP - Mar 13 at 9am in the MPB.   
 

 

WMU will be sponsoring an on-going Mission Project for Tara 
Jones Fish who works for Harnett County Partnership for Children.  
She is trying to launch a diaper bank for children birth to 5 years 
old.  We will be collecting all sizes of diapers and wipes to help her 
launch her bank.  Please help us with our on-going project.  Please 
put your diapers/wipes in the brown box in hallway close to the 
Fellowship Hall and covered walkway.   
 

PRAYER RETREAT - March 28 at Agape Retreat Center.  The 
speaker will be WMU NC Executive Director, Amy Boone.  The 
cost is $25 per person, which includes use of facilities, a light 
breakfast, and lunch.  Please RSVP to Martha Stanley by March 21, 
2020. 
 

 

Born on Sunday, February 2, 2020  
   7lbs 3oz        20 inches 

 

  Parents: Josh & Tina Young 
  Big Brother, Atticus Young & Big Sister, Isla 
  Maternal Grandparents:  Kevin & Patricia Stevens 
  Paternal Grandparents:  Dale & Ernie Young and Paulette & Tony Warren 
 Maternal Great Grandmothers:  Elizabeth Difini and the Late Marie Stevens 

Gordon Springle 
919-612-4900 

Deacons On Call  
Week of 3/29/2020 

Ronnie Riddle 
919-600-8774  

THE RECORD WE WROTE TO DATE IN 2020 

$     8,755.00  ………….……………...…. Weekly Budget Requirement 

$ 70,040.00 ...…..…………..….... Requirement to date (8 Sundays) 

$ 66,672.00 …..………...…………..… Amount Received Year-to-date  

$ 3,368.00 ……...…..………………..…. Amount Under Requirement 

95.19 % ………………………….......… Percent of Budget for year 

$ 67,904.00 ………………………………….………..….… *Giving Profile 

226 ……...  Sunday Worship Attendance Monthly Average 

*Giving Profile is an average of the past five years of giving.  

Deacons On Call   
Week of 3/1/2020 

Delores Stephenson 
984-355-7010 

Randall Johnson 
919-639-0829 

Robert Smith 
919-614-1347 

Deacons On Call  
Week of 3/15/2020 

Don Harrop 
919-639-8000 

This month we highlight Hunter Lanning.  Hunter is a 5th grader at McGee's    
Crossroads Elementary School and his favorite subject is science.  He works hard 
in school and is a great example to his younger sister Lillie. 
 

Hunter loves baseball and has been playing since he first learned to swing a bat at    
t-ball.  He now plays 10U travel ball for the Benson Bulls, playing 2nd base and 
shortstop.  When he is not playing baseball he enjoys playing x-box with his 
friends, riding 4 wheelers and hunting with his dad.   
 

We are excited to celebrate that Hunter was recently baptized here at Angier     
Baptist and is now an official member of the church.  He will be heading to the youth in the summer 
and I know he will enjoy learning and growing in his faith and making new friends.  

 

Deacons On Call   
Week of 3/22/2020 

Butch Jones 
919-753-8956 

Ruby Neal 
919-812-4700 

Susan Surles 
919-417-1397  

Deacons On Call   
Week of 3/8/2020 

Don Ed Wimberly 
919-612-7572 

It's that time of year when we have our annual car race!  Be sure to see Mrs. 
Kim and get your car kit so you are ready to race on Sunday, March 15 from      
3-5pm in the fellowship hall.  This is always a fun competition and always a 
great time with family and friends.  All are welcome so come out and cheer on 
these amazing kids and their hard work.   
 

Also mark your calendars for our Easter Party and Egg Hunt on Sunday, April 5 from 3-5pm.  
All children are invited from birth to 5th grade.  Join us for an egg hunt, crafts, snacks and to hear about 
the Resurrection of Jesus!  Be sure to bring a friend and join the fun.  

Thank you   Thank you   Thank you 

Donald and I would like to thank everyone for your cards, visits and        
delicious food since his ankle surgery.  Donald is continuing to recover and 
will begin physical therapy soon.  We feel so blessed to have such a     
thoughtful and loving church family.  Hugs,  

Patricia and Donald Young 
 

Dear church family. 
Thank you for the love and support of our family during Vicki’s sickness 
and passing.  The prayers, visits, prayer shawl, food, cards, and other      
kindness given are greatly appreciated.  We love you.   

Dewey Stephens and family 
 

Dear Angier Baptist Church family and friends. 
There is no way to truly express the gratitude the family of Maynard Grego-
ry has for your outpouring of love during his sickness and death.  The heart-
felt prayers, texts, visits, calls, cards, and words of encouragement and sym-
pathy were greatly appreciated and very comforting during this difficult jour-
ney.  I will forever cherish the prayer shawls and the walker organizer given 
to him by the Prayer Shawl group.  Thank you for the wonderful meal pre-
pared for the family on the day of the funeral and the food brought to our 
home during the days prior to the funeral.  Our family was and is truly 
blessed with your outpouring of love.  In Christian love,  

Yvonne Gregory and family (Psalms 46) 
 

Angier Baptist,  
Thank you for the cards, prayers, food, and beautiful flowers during the 
passing of our beloved Mother and Grandmother Rachel Bennett.  The 
support and love are truly appreciated.  

 Terri Bullock, Keith & Sherry Bullock 
 

Angier Baptist Church WMU,   
Thank you for the opportunity to share my mission path!! I enjoyed being 
with you Sunday.  Your gift to me will be my deposit for this summer’s 
Guatemala trip.  May God continue to bless your church.  In His Name,  

Gale Penny 
 

Thank you   Thank you   Thank you 

GOLDEN GEMS MONTHLY BIRTHDAY  
CELEBRATION at Universal on  
Thursday, March 12 @ 2pm.   

Hunter Lanning 

A HUGE thank you to everyone for your generosity and  support of our 
students during the February Fundraisers (100 Envelopes and Pancake Dinner).  
We will announce how much we raised soon.  Thank you for valuing our 
youth and their involvement in spreading the love of Christ in our world.  
We look forward to sharing their story with you as the summer unfolds!  

We are so proud of  Kim East as she   
begins her theological journey in the Master 
of Arts in Faith and Leadership Formation 
at Campbell University Divinity School.    
Congratulations in this next step!  

All Youth are invited for dinners on  
Wednesday Nights at 6:30pm.  

GROW ~ We were all designed to ask    questions. As toddlers, we 
constantly asked, “Why?” But as we get older, asking too many ques-

tions is often discouraged - especially when those questions are about our faith. But in this 4
-week series, we’ll talk about how having questions (and even doubts) about God might not 
be as scary or as shameful as we thought, because you’re not alone in your questions, 
God doesn’t shame us for our questions, our questions don’t always get an-
swered, and Godly people can help us with our questions (Q & A session).   
 

Spring Retreat at Camp Caraway $50 deposit is due March 
15.  Theme "One"  The youth will go to Caraway on April 24-26th 
for team building, hiking, campfires and more. 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 
March 15:  5-7pm Car Race  for Youth and Adults 
March 22:  6pm Family Game Night   
March 29:  6-7:30pm Decorate Universal for Easter  

Graduation Information – High School and College 2020  Please fill out the information form and 

submit it with your pictures of the graduate (15-18 for high school, 6-7 for  college grads) by  

May 10 to the church office.  Be sure to include a formal picture for the bulletin board and bulletin.  

If your pictures are already scanned, please feel free to email them to me at 

Rev.AllisonCollier@gmail.com as this helps speed up the process.  The service recognizing  

graduates will be on June 7, 2020 at 11am and there will be reserved seating for the graduates.  

Please plan to arrive by 10:30am to line up in the    front vestibule.  If you have any other 

 questions, please feel free to call Allison Collier. 
 

Billy Yeargin 
received the     
Kiwanian            
of year.  

Kitty Stanfield, Director 
of ABCD, received her          

Associate degree in Early 
Childhood Education in   

December 2019.  

If you are interested in going to the Annual Gathering at Trinity Baptist 
Church in Raleigh on Friday, March 20,  we are planning on taking the 

mini bus.  Please call the church office to reserve your spot! 

VBS - Mark your calendars!!!   
August 2-6. 

“Concrete and Cranes: Jesus!  Our 
Strong Foundation” Sign up sheet for 

volunteers will be posted on office 
door or you may email  
Donna Wimberly at  

dhwimberly@embarqmail.com 

Congratulations to our 
2020 Golden Gems’ 
Valentine King and 

Queen !!! 
Willis & Rita Gregory 

mailto:Rev.AllisonCollier@gmail.com
mailto:dhwimberly@embarqmail.com


 

 

 

What Makes a Church? 
 

Ephesians 2:19-22 “Consequently, you are no   
longer foreigners and strangers, but fellow citizens with 
God’s people and also members of his household, built 
on the foundation of the apostles and prophets, with 
Christ Jesus himself as the chief cornerstone.  In him 
the whole building is joined together and rises to become 
a holy temple in the Lord. And in him you too are 
being built together to become a dwelling in which God 
lives by his Spirit.” 
 

What makes a church? A church is a building, a place of     
worship, a house of God. But of course we know that a church 
is more than brick and mortar. 
 

A church is a collection of people who are connected to each  
other because of Christ and shared commitment. We’re no 
longer “foreigners and strangers” because we’re built on Jesus, 
the “chief cornerstone”, and the foundation of the “apostles 
and prophets.” In short, we have a home at Angier Baptist  
because of Jesus’ blood and the sacrifice of our spiritual      
ancestors in Angier.  
 

But church goes beyond even that. As individuals we are called 
to be the light of the world, a beacon of hope, a place of     
shelter for others. 
 

“You too are being built together to become a dwelling in 
which God lives by his Spirit.” 
 

We aren’t just the church when we gather to worship and pray. 
We are the church wherever we go WHEN we allow the Holy 
Spirit to dwell in our lives and lead us.  
 

What does this all mean? Each individual is a vital part of the 
church. We need to be together because we all have a role in 
the body. But you also need to be devoted to God “out there” 
as well.  
 

As we continue our journey through 2020 let’s continue to 
seek ways where each person, young and old, Angier born and 
Angier moved, can be involved in God’s work. And as we 
work together and seek God’s face we will find that God is 
dwelling in us as  individuals, as families, and as a congregation. 
 

What makes a church?? People who are committed to loving 
God, loving each other, and spreading that love to the world. 
 

In Christ, 

    

 THE BEAM    

 

Angier Baptist Church 
P. O. Box 130 
Angier, North Carolina  27501 
 

Phone: 919-639-6114 
Fax: 919-639-7009 
Email: angierbaptistchurch@gmail.com 
DayCare Email:  angierbaptistdaycare@yahoo.com 
Website:  AngierBaptistChurch.com 
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ANGIER BAPTIST’S MISSION STATEMENT :   

“To lead religious and non-religious people to become fully devoted followers of Christ through teaching, worship and service.” 

  STAFF:   

 Thomas Allen, Senior Pastor 

 Allison Collier, Associate Pastor/Youth Minister         

 Lynne Wilkerson, Administrative Assistant  

 Tom Cochrane, Custodian/Grounds Keeper                        

 Kim East, Children’s Minister  

 Chris Hockaday,  “Overcomers” Director                    

 Barbara Hudson, Music Minister  

 Nancy Oakes, Organist         

 Lee McLean, Pianist                                                                           

 Kitty Stanfield, Daycare Director  

Angier Baptist Church Newsletter 

       SUNDAY SCHOOL & WORSHIP ASSISTANTS  
 

   
  

OAK HILL MINISTRY: 
  
 

USHERS:   
 
 

 
 

COUNTER: 
 

SECURITY: 
 
 
 

CHIMING OF THE HOUR:         
      

WORSHIP NURSERY:         
    

KID’S CHURCH (4yo - 2nd g):      
    

NURSERY SS TEACHER: 
 

YOUTH SS TEACHER:     
   

SCREEN OPERATOR:           

 

SOUND OPERATOR:     

  

CAMERA OPERATOR:     
   

WED NURSERY WORKERS:   
 

WED NIGHT SUPPER:   
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL HOSTS:      
  

LOCK-UP DEACON:      

BUSY BAGS:  
  

Thomas Allen 
Senior Pastor 

 

The Deacon Meeting will be  
March 8 at 5pm.   

The BUSINESS MEETING  
will be Wednesday,  
March 11 at 7pm.   

Welcome our new members . . .  

AA meets Mondays at 7pm in Fellowship Hall and  
OVERCOMER’S meets Thursdays at 7:30pm in Fellowship Hall. 

Welcome to Drake Wimberly who joined 
our fellowship February 2, 2020.  Drake 
comes by  profession of faith and will be 
baptized in the near future. Drake is 12 years 
old and attends  Southern Wake Academy 
and loves baseball and basketball.  His     
parents, Don Ed and Heather, and big sis, 
Fallon, are very proud of Drake.  

Welcome to Terri Bullock who joined our 
fellowship February 2, 2020.  Terri is coming 
by transfer of letter from Pleasant Memory 
Baptist Church.  We are so glad you have  
made it official after 10 years!  Welcome 
home! 

March 1, 2020 
  

Need a Volunteer    

 
 

 
 
  

Keith Bullock,  
Chris Hockaday,   
Ronnie Riddle ,  
Bobby Joe Weis   
 

Robert Smith 

 

Donald Young,  
Sammy McLean,  
Howard McLaurin 
  

Lane Robertson 
 

Patty McLaurin     

 

Heather Wimberly 
 

Carol Rebello 

  

Stephanie Fox 
 

Mitzi Springle 
 

Paul Rebello   
  

Drake Wimberly     

 

Patty McLaurin (3/4) 
 

Children Advisory (3/4)  

  

Mar:  Robert & Libby Smith 
 

Mar:  Gordon Springle 
 

Mar:  Margaret Batten & Sandra Stephenson  

March 29, 2020   
  

Fran Hedgepeth 

 
 
 

 
 
  

Children’s Department 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Eddie Wimberly 
 

Gerald Tripp, 
Johnny Allen, 
Max Henries 
      

Hope Darnell 
 

Pam Benson   
 

Courtney Blackburn     

 

Heather Wimberly 
    

Need a Volunteer   
   

Jared Collier 
 

Patrick Springle   
  

Will Nesbit & Larah Tripp       

 

Capie Hubbard (4/1)   
 

Social Committee (4/1)     
Donald & Patricia Young 
 

Don Harrop 
 

Patsy Ellen & Clara Young 

March 8, 2020 
  

Carol Langdon,  
Delores  Stephenson   

  
 

Nicholas Dupree,   
Roger Dupree,  
Willis Gregory,  
Huey Johnson   
      

Eddie Wimberly  
 

Ronnie Riddle,  
Dick Cruickshank,  
Emilie Riddle 
 

Cam Fox      
     

Don & Jenny Harrop 
 

Valerie Seymour 

    

Kelley Barnwell 
 

Kathy Wallat  
   

Linda Young 
 

Patrick Springle   
  

Seth Springle    

 

Jenny Harrop (3/11) 
 

Kitchen Committee (3/11)  

March 15, 2020 
 

Need a Volunteer    

 
 
 

 
  
 

Keith Blalock,  
Dick Cruickshank, 
Max Henries ,  
Sammy McLean   
 

Eddie Wimberly  
 

Butch Jones,  
Nick Dupree, 
Don Ed Wimberly 
      

Hailey & Landon Dupree    

Keith & Jennifer Blalock 

 

Nick & Kimberly Dupree 
  

Kimberly Dupree 

 

Keith Bullock  
   

Gerald Tripp 
 

Jacob Allen  
  

Trey  Tripp    

 

Jennifer Blalock (3/18) 
 

Nominating Committee (3/18)      

March 22, 2020 
  

Max Henries, Fran Hedgepeth,   
& Julia Owen    

 
 

Jerry Hockaday,  
Randall Johnson,  
Hugh Surles ,  
Donald Young   
 

Allison Allen 
 

Keith Bullock,  
Ross Robertson,  
Randall Johnson  
      

Harper & Gracie Keenan 
 

Danny & Glenda Honeycutt 
 

Allison Collier 
    

Kelley Barnwell 
 

Allison Collier  
   

Linda Young 
 

Eddie Wimberly   
  

Jacob Allen       

 

Glenda Honeycutt (3/25 )  
 

Personnel Committee (3/25) 

 

 April: 
 

 April: 
 

 April: 

Welcome to Jackie Smith who joined our 
fellowship February 23, 2020.  Jackie is    
coming by transfer of letter from       
Brunswick Island Baptist Church in    
Supply, NC.  We are so glad you have  
joined our church! 

The Proposed changes to the By Laws 
were accepted by vote on February 16, 
2020.  If you are interested in receiving an 
updated copy please stop by the church 
office. 

March 8 

Remember to set your clock forward!!! 

We are considering a new 60+ coed Sunday School 

Class for Fall 2020.  If you are interested, please contact 

the church office 919-639-6114. 


